MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE YACHTING WORLD DAYBOAT ASSOCIATION

HELD ON SATURDAY 19TH OCTOBER 2002

Present:
P. Hewitt


S. Hewitt

J. Lokier

P. Lokier

T. Parkinson

J. Yonwin

I. MacPherson

Apologies: G. Honey


    P. Athay

2. Minutes from the Last Meeting
Minutes were distributed and approved.

3. Matters Arising
It was discussed and agreed that the Website needed updating with details regarding the clothing motif. John Lokier to send Tim the leaflet from Axent.


John Lokier confirmed that John Waters would copy the plans. They would be sold for £30.00 


per set. A small token of our appreciation would be purchased for John.


Peter confirmed that no one had turned up at the Boat Show from Trading Standards. Pete to 


Locate the E C Certificate and return it to Phil for safe keeping.


Tim confirmed that he was in discussion with John Singleton who has volunteered to assist


him in re-designing the website. The cost to add Acrobat PDF Documents to the site would be 


£70


Minutes from the Business meeting held on 30th August were also distributed to all present


and John Yonwin confirmed that Poole Yacht Club had accepted that the Dayboat 


Association would not have to pay the vat element on the invoice issued for the Dayboat


Week and that the account was now paid in full.

4. Dayboat Week 2003
Phil distributed a copy of the email she had sent to Martin Hough at Rock S.C. regarding

details of our requests for the week plus a copy of the costings sheet sent.


Discussions were held regarding a possible problem of accommodation for those wishing to 


Travel. Cassie Macpherson had obtained a list of Bed & Breakfast accommodation.


John Yonwin suggested that we contact a hostel run by the Christian fellowship in Rock to see


what was available. Phil Lokier to prepare a Dayboat Notes with details of places to contact 


for accommodation, as soon as possible. There are also some places available at Rock club


house.

5. Try a Dayboat 2003
It was again a successful day at Poole Yacht Club but unfortunately, even though some people

put their names down, none attended at Gravesend or Thornbury. It was suggested that we try 

5th May 2003 which is the May Day Bank Holiday. The event will be advertised on the website and at the other clubs. Posters and Fliers to be sent accordingly and Phil to email Lorna at PYC to ask for that particular day.

6. Southampton Boat Show - Feedback
The organisers of the Boat Show had sent a booklet to Peter Hewitt which required completing and returning. This was done at the meeting and Pete will return it with

a letter.

Peter advised the committee that he was disappointed that the new dayboat was not complete

When he went to collect it from Greg Dalrymple. He also felt it had not been built to the

standard we had expected. He had prepared a list of problems which were discussed at length.

It was finally agreed that we write a letter to Greg at Salterns Boatbuilders and Tim and John Yonwin agreed to draught and email it to all members before the final paper be sent.

John Yonwin took the invoice to pay in due course.

7. Treasurers Report
John Yonwin confirmed the Bank Account Balance was currently £5033.00

We now have a total of 185 full members as opposed to 177 in 2001. Phil to contact

Steve Kane and find out if his boat is for sale.

Expenses were to be paid to Pete Hewitt for travelling to and from the Southampton Boat Show and to and from Saltern's Boatbuilders.

8. Format for the AGM
Short discussion took place and it was decided that there was no need to have a set format to the AGM held during Dayboat Week.

9. AOB
PH asked PL if Eric Lister (Dayboat Class Captain at Poole) could write to PYC and ask for assistance in promoting the D.B.Class. We have potentially 4 new members who would require a berth. Would PYC look favourably on potential Dayboat Members.

Nigel Youn from IOW has requested either a mailing list of association members or that the association include a flier from him in our next mailing and he would be prepared to pay the 

Posting costs. It was agreed that Nigel could include a letter with our next mailing.

Phil Lokier to contact Fishguard Bay Sailing Club for confirmation of the possibility of us

holding the Dayboat Week 2004 in August as discussed. Also to ask how many moorings would be available to us.

Meeting closed at 4.45pm

